
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  27 June 2019 

Dear Parents 
The Summer sun is finally here so make sure the children have sun hats 
with them and apply suncream before coming to school! 
I’ve heard great reports about the first ever Cusgarne colour run on     
Tuesday and it was wonderful to see the children wearing so many bright 
outfits—I didn’t know you could get neon in so many colours!  Don’t forget 
to hand your sponsor money in to the Friends—or send via Reception in a 
sealed envelope please. 
On Monday, Class 3 were invited to visit the geothermal site at United 
Downs.  We went in 2 groups and had an interesting tour and talk.  There 
is a final opportunity for the public to go along and see it for themselves this 
Saturday 29 June from 11am to 1pm. 
KS2 are busy with their rehearsals for the Summer production of Joseph 
and is promises to be a great show.  Please help your child with their lines 
and songs when you can. 
Next Tuesday we are holding an Open School from 2pm.  This is a lovely 
opportunity for you to come into school and spend time with your child in 
their class.  Their displays are excellent and they will be keen to show you 
their books and what they are currently working on. 
Last week we had visitors from across Aspire, who alongside 2 of our HUB 
councillors, looked in depth at how your children are taught, the progress 
they are making and how well the school operates.  They were very     
complimentary and pass on their thanks for making them feel so welcome.   
(Our HUB councillors are Sally Campling and Claire Hains). 
Enjoy the sunny weekend! 
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Diary Dates 
 

2 July 
Open Afternoon 

 2pm 
 

3 and 4 July 
Richard Lander School 

Induction Days for 
year 6’s 

 
9 July 

Move up afternoon  
 

12 July 
Final day for  

Reading Bands 
 

15 July 
Summer Production 

Matinee show 
1.30pm 

 
16 July 

Summer Production 
Evening show 

6pm 
 

24 July 
Leavers Assembly  

and 
Last day of school 

year 
 

25 July 
Summer holidays 

begin ! 
 

4 September 2019 
Inset Day 

 
5 September 

New school year      
begins 

Pupils of the Week 

 

 
Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

353 378 343 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6 

Kobi Perran Helen Harry 

Merryn Alfie Amelia  

Absence Requests—I am amazed that I am already getting requests for 
next year when the summer holidays are only around the corner.  Please 
note that unless your request is exceptional, they will not be authorised.  It 
is worth noting that there are 2 inset days before the October half term so 
with careful planning, families could get a 10 day break without missing 
time away from school. 



Year 5 Games at Carn Brea—Wednesday 26 June  

In case you  missed it on 
Twitter—the year 5’s took 
part in the Aspire Games 
and had a brilliant day. 
Well done to you all. 
Congratulations to Millie for 
coming 3rd in the long 
jump and to Sunny and 
Chanel for being on the 
winning team. 



FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE NEWS 
 
Thank you all for the support you have given over the last few weeks, for a small school, you really do come      
together when it is needed. To let you know, the figures are in from sports day, and we are delighted to say that 
£350 was raised, a remarkable result. 
 
We have had an exciting and fun few weeks, kicking off with the Minack Theatre trip last week. We were thrilled 
to support the trip again this year, by covering the cost of the coaches, but more importantly, providing the ice 
creams for everyone to enjoy. 
 
We then had the village fete with the kids bake off. We were overwhelmed by the entries; they looked superb and 
tasted wonderful. Well done to all who took part, you should all be very proud of your creations. Our independent 
judge Sue had a difficult time deciding who should win. In the end she awarded first prize to Amelia Dale, with 
second prize going to Sunny Pepper. Congratulations to the winners!  Thanks also to all of you who baked and  
donated cakes to sell too. The stall was laden with beautiful cakes, which very quickly sold! 
 
Next up, we held our first colour run, and thank goodness the weather held for us! It was a great afternoon, the 
children were all remarkable, running, walking, crawling, cartwheeling, and dancing their way around. The Richard 
Jory playing field was certainly awash with colour! 
 
We are kindly asking that all sponsorship forms and money raised, be returned by Friday 5 July please. We’ll then 
count the collections and let you all know the cumulative total. 
 

Thank you once again for all of your support, and we hope you enjoy the rest of your week. 



Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  01 July 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

 Drums  Payment per term 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Y6’s lunchtime 

 KS2 active club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

 Create Club 
R, Y1, Y2 

Miss Palmer/Mrs Turner 3pm—4pm 

WEDNESDAY KS1 Sports Club  
R, Y1, Y2 

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Strings Miss Neale Payment per term 

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term 

 KS1 Active Club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

Please note that next week is the last week for after school clubs. 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

